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Colour is the order of the day at Il - Kuluri Childcare Centre . Children get to enjoy a 

variety of activities that arouse their senses, tickle their curiosity, and satisfy their 

learning potential.  

The end of October and the beginning of November marked the celebration of All 

Souls and All Saintsô Day, with the added fun activities of Halloween. The children got 

some sensory experiences as they were presented with real pumpkins which turned 

into natural learning tools. The children helped the carers to scoop out the seeds from 

the fleshy fruit. They could see and touch the orange flesh of the fruit, watch as it 

was cut up and cooked, and then taste the sweet pumpkin soup.  

Another recent activity held by the  

dedicated childcare assistants at  

Il -Kuluri childcare Centre was a  

Pyjama Day. Apart from snuggling up 

in warm pyjamas, so inviting with the 

onset of the cold weather, the carers 

continued on the theme by setting up 

cosy reading corners for the children 

to enjoy animated storytelling  

sessions.  

They also had crafts sessions to 

make musical instruments, which 

were later used to accompany the 

singing in preparation for Christmas . 

 

 

 

On 1st November 2019, all the FES Childcare Staff attended the bi -annual seminar 

dedicated to enriching the professional output of childcare assistants and of centre 

coordinators. The seminar, titled óThe Child is Our Focusô, treated different aspects 

of a childôs early education in the acquisition of literacy skills.  

One of the sessions was delivered by Ms Nathalie  

Buhagiar , who is a a full time resident academic  

member of staff within the Faculty of Health Sciences, 

University of Malta.  

The session titled óNurturing play occupations and 

sensory processing skills in young childrenô  

focused on a deeper understanding of play and its 

benefits, as well as on childrenôs participation in play. 

The subject treated also different play activities, play 

abilities and the importance of the environment.  

 

 

Ms Miriam Schembri , who is a Senior Manager at the  

National Literacy Agency, treated the subject of óTalking and 

Reading to Babiesô. This section focused on the deep effect 

of the exposure of language on a child in the first three years 

of his life. Babies and toddlers need to hear words and 

communicate with adults to learn new vocabulary, and 

sharing books is one of the wonderful way to help a child 

learn to talk . 

 

The last session was delivered by Dr Charmaine Bonello , 

who will soon be joining the Faculty of Education at the 

University of Malta as a Resident Academic Early Childhood 

and Primary Education. Her session was titled óActively lis-

tening and talking with infants and toddlersô and discussed 

the concept of Sustained Shared Thinking (SST).  

This was followed by a workshop where all the staff  

members reflected and explored ways of how they can  

follow the young childrenôs lead when they tune-in and  

interact with them.  

More detailed information about the contents of the seminar can be accessed from the FES website.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Foundation for Educational Services provides high quality early childhood  

education and care for babies and toddlers aged between the ages of three months 

and three years.  

Opening hours are from 07:30 to 16:00.  

The service is offered in the following centres:  

 

Il - Kuluri Childcare Centre, Birgu, Tel: 23985119  

Il -Ferrovija Childcare Centre, BôKara, Tel: 2598 5561 / 2 

Ix - Xemx Childcare Centre, Qawra, Tel: 21577639  

Il - Merill Childcare Centre, Pembroke, Tel: 2137 6644  

 Id -Denfil Childcare Centre, SiƑƑiewi, Tel: 21432348 

Il - Bebbuxu Childcare Centre,  Sta. Venera, Tel: 2144 3855  

Il - Bejta Childcare Centre, Cospicua, Tel: 21807090  

 It -TgƗanniqa Childcare Centre, Floriana, Tel: 2598 2611 / 13 

It - Tbissima Childcare Centre, Qormi, Tel: 2598 7620  

Il - Pespus Childcare Centre, Marsa, Tel: 21 231 038  

Pizzi Pizzi Kanna Childcare Centre, Naxxar, Tel: 21 420 380  

Is - Sardinella Childcare Centre, San Gwann, Tel: 2137 2851  

Il - Qawsalla Childcare Centre, Gzira,  Tel: 2598 4560 / 1/ 2  

ŧmeraldi Childcare Centre, ƖaŨ-ŧebbuƑ, Tel: 2598 7681 / 2 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Universal Childrenôs Day is celebrated annually on 20th November. 

This date was established by the United Nations and has the aim of promoting the 

welfare of children around the world. Worldwide activities are held to  promote and 

celebrate childrenôs rights and promote togetherness and awareness amongst all chil-

dren.  

The Klabb 3 -16 Centres and the Childcare Centres also took part in this worldwide 

celebration as they set up small activities that helped to make the children aware of 

this important day. The staff gave children information about the significance of this 

day and about the Childrenôs Rights, including the right to basic needs, the right to 

protection and the right to education.  

At the Zmeraldi Childcare Centre, the 

children had an Artistsô Day as they were 

given free rein óto paint a muralô.  

Itôs always fun to mix art with sensory 

play and thus this creation of  the special 

varieties of scented paint by mixing a 

few different spices with the paint.  The 

children loved to smell the different 

spices while they mixed together the 

mixture and paint on the paper. This 

sensory activity focused on the sense of 

smell and the creativity of the children.  

At the St Venera Klabb 3 -16 Centre, children participated in these celebrations by 

creating a photo booth. This served as a backdrop for the photos with their friends 

while holding up printed bubbles that declared the different rights of the child.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

More activities by other centres are accessible on the FES Facebook page . 

The quiet village of Luqa also offers the Klabb 3 -16 service from within the local Pri-

mary School. This centre welcomes children whom attend the Primary School of 

Luqa along with Private and Church schools.  

The Centre Coordinator is Ms Annalise Mifsud Tabone whose professional work 

ethic has helped her to build a warm yet professional environment within the cen-

tre.  All playworkers involved at Luqa centre make sure that the activities imple-

mented are age -appropriate, engaging and related to the theme of the month. 

Moreover the children are engaged in daily physical activities so as to increase the 

childrenôs physical health as well as to better their academic performances.  

In addition to this, everyone also ensures that both the children and staff are  

working in a tranquil environment where both the parties are content.   

The accompanying pictures show the children engaged in some of the  activities 

that keep them occupied while at the centre.  

The MOVE 360 sessions came to a close in 6 centres. It was another successful 

partnership with SportMalta, as the entity was instrumental in the implementation 

of this fitness programme.  In line with the entityôs mission is to reach out and 

serve communities across the country, SportMalta contributed to the development 

of a healthy and active lifestyle in our young children, with weekly sessions of 

games and agility skills in the centres of Fgura, Zabbar, Pembroke, BôKara, 

Paola, and  St Paulôs Bay. 

 

 

 

The collaboration with SportMalta was made possible thanks to the support of the 

SportMalta CEO Mr Mark Cutajar , and the assistance of Ms Rose Marie Mer-

cieca, National Coordinator at SportMalta . 

 

éé.the Institute for Physical Education and Sport.  

The Klabb 3 -16 service is the perfect educational platform not only for the children 

who use the service, but also for tertiary level students who may wish to do hours 

of placements as part of their course of studies.  

Students from the Institute of Physical Education and Sport at the University 

of Malta have recently started to deliver weekly sessions of games and of general 

physical education.  The aim of this placement is to give student the opportunity to 

develop skills and knowledge while experiencing working with school -age children. 

During the course of this placement, these University students will plan, implement 

and evaluate a programme of physical activities and games.  

Following last year's successful participation in the Skolasajf Logo Competition,  

FES has launched another competition for the creation  

of the Skolasajf 2020 logo . 

More information can be accessed by clinking on the poster above .  

The month of November was closed with a feeling of warmth and a sense of great 

satisfaction, as FES staff donated two substantial sums of money to two charitable 

organisations.  

 The fund Raising activities from the Pink October events managed to raise the 

handsome sum of �¼����������which was donated to the Hospice Movement. This sum 

was collected from donations by the FES Board, the staff at FES Head Office, and 

by children, parents and staff at the Klabb 3 -16 Hamrun , and at the Childcare  

Centres It -Tbissima, Il - Ferrovia, It - Tghanniqa, and  Zmeraldi.  

The second donation was given to the Malta Community Fund. Staff from FES 

Head Office and Coordinators of Skolasajf 2019 paid a courtesy visit to H.E. the 

President of Malta Dr George Vella, to deliver the total sum collected from all the 

fund raising activities carried out during Skolasajf for MCCF.  

 

The total sum reached ú21,208.  

The sum was presented by the FES CEO Mr 

Dermot Galea. Mr Galea spoke about the 

function of Skolasajf as a vehicle of non for-

mal education and about the drive to instill 

in children a sense of altruism and helping 

others.  

He also thanked the commitment by the 

Centre Coordinators, who were instrumental 

in the collection of this sum. H.E. Dr Vella 

praised the endeavor shown by all the staff 

and spoke at length about the work of the 

MCCF. 

 

Name ð Mariella Stivala  

Role ð Manager HR at FES from 2016 till 2019, and 

now Head of HR  

 

What are the challenges faced in your role?  

 The HR department has evolved greatly throughout 

the past year, since we are  now a team of five  

people.  

This helps us to cope with all the challenges that we 

encounter and the duties that we need to perform. 

The biggest challenge is probably recruiting for the  

required number of employees for Skolasajf, which  

usually amounts to around 2500 employees.  

Another challenge is to work with other departments 

within the entity, and together work towards the same goals.  

Currently we are working on an Employeesô Handbook which will entail a collection 

of the procedures and policies related to HR. This will help guide the employeesô  

behaviour and performance, and they would know clearly what is expected from 

them.  

How do you try to accentuate the 'human' aspect in HR?  

I studied psychology and worked through different areas in social work.    

This background has provided me with a perspective in life where I believe totally 

in the importance of developing the employee within the organisation. This is 

clearly seen in how I developed my role and also in the policies and procedures  

established by the HR department. It is not a myth that employees flourish mostly 

when they have clear goals to achieve and when they feel appreciated.   Thus is the 

message that I strive to co instantly deliver throughout the different sections within 

the FES.  

 

Name ð Steve Grima  

Role ð Assistant Head of School at Helen Keller 

Resource Centre  since 2017; Skolasajf Centre  

Coordinator and Klabb 3 -16 Centre Coordinator 

since 2012  

Most memorable moment in your Klabb 3 -16 

experience.   

The most memorable moments at Klabb 3 -16 are 

when old students who attend secondary schools 

come to visit and start describing their time at the 

Klabb.   Usually they mention the first day with 

us and also various events organized both during 

Skola Sajf and Klabb 3 -16.    

Marsascala is a multinational centre that embraces 

diversity and celebrates multiculturalism.  

Unfortunately  every year we have students, who after several years with us, move 

to another country. Normally they leave a note for all staff including myself and 

these are kept close to heart.     

 

A short anecdote about a student who has taught you something:  

I think that one Kindergarten student taught me a lot when he referred to me as 

papa and another playworker as mama.   Apart from the emotional aspects  

expressed  by this child, it showed me the level of responsibility we have when 

dealing with children, especially of the younger age.    

They look at us as role models, and expect us to behave and love them as parents. 

They look at us as a secure place for them to feel comfortable talking and  

discussing various matters, share ideas and concerns, and also spend quality time 

through various activities.      

 

The Recruitment Portal  of FES is updated  

regularly with the most recent courses and  

vacancies.  

 

Currently there are the following external calls:  

Tutors Part - time (Klabb 3 -16)  ï  

closing date 6 th  December 2019  

 

Playworker Development Course  ï  

closing date 10 th  January 2019  

 

Programme Secretary ï Programmes Unit  ï 

closing date 2 nd  December 2019  

 

Playworker Klabb 3 -16  ï  

closing date 2 nd  December 2019  

 

Child Support Worker Klabb 3 -16  ï  

closing date 2 nd  December 2019  

 

For any queries, about any of these calls, one is invited to 

contact the HR Department on hr.fes@gov.mt   

The Chairperson, the Board Members,  
CEO, and Head Office Staff  

at the Foundation for Educational Services , 
wish all the staff members, service users,  

clients, and partners,  
all the best for the Christmas period. 

 
Heartfelt thanks for a year of collaboration, 
and looking forward to more achievements  

in 2020. 

 

In the coming holiday season, when people exchange gifts as a show of their  

appreciation and love, let us remember that:  

The Centre Coordinator Miriana Calleja with 
the staff at Il - Kuluri Childcare Centre  
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